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replacements.  60 Minutes pointed out that UCSF stood to save $30 million, but that is a small 
fraction of its $5.8 billion budget and cannot justify replacing Americans with foreigners.   

 
Many Americans have been forced to train their replacements in order to receive their 

severance pay. Sarah Blackwell, an attorney who has represented American workers who have 
been replaced by H-1B workers, said that companies regularly threaten to withhold workers’ 
severance pay unless they train their replacements in the way the company approves.   

 
This is an outrage, and there is simply no excuse for this conduct. American workers 

should not be fired and forced to train their foreign replacements to receive their duly owed 
severance pay. 

 
This treatment of American workers is degrading.  Leo Perrero, who worked for Disney, 

said he expected to get a promotion and a raise because he had just received high marks for his 
performance, but instead he was told he would be replaced by a foreign worker.  He said this 
experience “was the most humiliating and demoralizing thing I’ve ever gone through in my life.”  
No American should experience this kind of humiliation. 

 
As you know, we have introduced bipartisan legislation that would fix many of the 

loopholes in current law that allow for these unconscionable abuses of the program.  Until this 
legislation becomes law, you have a duty to use your authority to investigate H-1B abuses and 
fix them.  The need for action is urgent because in early April, the government will conduct its 
annual lottery to decide which employers will receive Fiscal Year 2018 H-1B visas.  If nothing is 
done, outsourcing companies will secure the right to import tens of thousands of additional low-
wage foreign guest workers to replace American workers.  Given the extent of the fraud and 
abuse of the H-1B visa program and the harm it poses to American workers, we request that you 
respond to the following questions and provide answers no later than April 14. 

 
1. Has an investigation into the companies highlighted in 60 Minutes’ “You’re Fired,” and 

their abuse of the H-1B visa program been initiated?  If not, why not? 
 

2. Has a review of your policies and procedures under the H-1B program that allows for this 
kind of abuse been initiated?  If so, have you determined loopholes and ambiguities that 
can be fixed by regulation or other executive action?  If not, why not? 
 

3. What steps are you taking, in conjunction with the President and the White House, to 
initiate necessary administrative action to fix the worst abuses in the H-1B visa program?  
 

4. What tools do you need from Congress to better ensure that the H-1B program is used as 
it was meant to be used, to ensure that American companies have access to foreign 
workers, when, and only when, there are insufficient American workers to fill those jobs? 
 
Thank you for your attention to this important matter.   






